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Mayor's Office - David Cline, City Administrator 

 

The City of opportunity, the community of choice 

TO: Mayor Ekberg 
Councilmembers 

FROM: David Cline, City Administrator 

DATE: November 28, 2018 

SUBJECT: Report for December 3, 2018 Regular Council Meeting 

The City Administrator Report is meant to provide the Council, staff and community an update on 

the activities of the City and on issues that concern Tukwila. Please let me know if you have any 

questions or need additional information about any of the following items. 

I. Intergovernmental Update  

US Conference of Mayor's Center for Inclusive and Compassionate Cities Meeting:  Mayor 

Ekberg attended the USCM Center for Inclusive and Compassionate Cities Meeting November 

12-14 which included a tour of the Legacy Museum and the National Memorial for Peace and 

Justice. 

Opportunity Zone Conference:  On November 15 Economic Development staff attended a 

day-long conference in Seattle hosted by the Washington State Department of Commerce 

focused on the new federal Opportunity Zone tax incentive. 

Seattle Southside Chamber of Commerce Breakfast of Champions:  On November 16 
Mayor Ekberg and staff from the Economic Development division and Parks and Recreation 

Department attended the Seattle Southside Chamber of Commerce Breakfast of Champions 
at Billy Baroo's. 

Seattle Metropolitan Chamber Tours Tukwila:  Economic Development staff gave a tour of 

Tukwila to Ashton Allison, the new Director of Business Retention and Expansion at the 

Seattle Metropolitan Chamber of Commerce on November 16. King County recently 

designated the Seattle Chamber as the County's Associate Development Organization (ADO). 

As the County's ADO, the Seattle Chamber will be working with all cities in King County for 

business retention and expansion. 

Strander Tour with Representative Fey:  On November 19 City Administrator David Cline 

and Public Works Director Henry Hash provided a tour of Strander Boulevard to Washington 

State Representative Jake Fey who is the Vice Chair of the House Transportation Committee. 

II. Community Events  

Annual Senior Thanksgiving Luncheon:  The annual Senior Thanksgiving Luncheon was held 

on November 20. Over 160 older adults attended the event and over 35 people volunteered 
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including Mayor Ekberg, Councilmembers Robertson, Quinn and Kruller, City Administrator 

David Cline and several other city staff members. 

III. Staff Updates  
Public Safety 

Patrols on Black Friday:  Officers conducted bicycle and foot emphasis patrols at Westfield 

mall on Black Friday. 

Project Updates  

42" Ave Phase III: Estimated Completion: December 2018  
On 42nd  Ave S, final paving is complete, the storm drainage structures have been raised and 

property signs, mailboxes, asphalt and aggregate driveways have been restored. 

The majority of the private service connections have been installed to properties along 42'd 

Ave S and crews are is coordinating with Seattle City Light (SCL) to make the final 

connections. Permanent striping and traffic buttons have been installed throughout the 

project. Shrubs and trees have been planted along 42nd  Ave S, as well as landscaping at the 
Gilliam Creek area. 

53rd Ave S: Estimated Completion: March 2019  

The contractor continues to work on the storm drains and install the private electrical 

services. Once the storm drains are completed Seattle City Light will begin installing electrical 

cabling in the newly constructed conduits. At the same time, the contractor will begin 

roadwork for installation of the curb and gutters. It is anticipated that the base lift of paving 

will be installed in the first quarter of 2019. 

BAR Bridge Rehabilitation: Estimated Completion: February 2019  
The contractor has completed the section of sidewalk over the railroad and continues to 

install the fencing as well as prepare the steel for the area outside of the railway for sidewalk 
installation. 

New Crane on Tukwila International Boulevard:  There will be another crane coming for 

Tukwila Village Building "A" located on Tukwila International Boulevard next to the King 

County Library. 

Boards and Commissions  

Arts Commission: No vacancies. 

Civil Service Commission: No vacancies. 

COPCAB: Vacant Position: Student Representative. 
Equity & Social Justice Commission: Vacant Position: Student Representative. 
Human Services Advisory Board: Upcoming Vacancy: Position #3 Resident. 
Landmark Commission: No vacancies. 

Library Advisory Board: Vacant Positions: Position #7 Resident & Student Representative. 
Lodging Tax Advisory Committee: No vacancies. 

Park Commission: Vacant Positions: Position #4 Resident & Student Representative. 

Planning Commission: Upcoming Vacancy: Position #5 Resident. 
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